The Triumph Herald September 2017

NEWSLETTER OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN TRIUMPH CLUB

REED'S MOUNTAIN DRIVE- THE LARIAT LOOP



MOUNT EVANS DRIVE













TECHNICAL ADVISORS

TR2 & TR3 - Wally Gamble wallygamble@comcast.net

TR4 & TR4A - Jim Elbe (719) 338-2683 / jameselbe@aol.com

TR250-Bob Becwar (303) 279-3745

GT6 & TR6-Andy DeVisscher (303) 565-0031/tr6dev@q.com

TR7-Terry Hughes (303) 810-1369

TR8-Ken Kalin (303) 255-1254

Spitfire-Bob Mott (303) 690-8714/(303) 748-5160

Electrical - Kevin Nadeau (720) 308-0941/knadean8374@gmail.com

General-Bob Klie (970) 630-9512

Colorado Springs - Jim Elbe (719) 338-2683/jameselbe@aol.com

Musings from the Gavel

The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club has <u>big fun</u> coming this month! Be sure to check out the Calendar for all the details so you don't miss anything.

Hopefully, lots of you had a chance to witness the solar eclipse! Even though Andrew Janiesch provided us with an 'eclipse' of our own at the August meeting, we went into 'The Path Of Totality' in Wyoming and one word says it all - AWESOME!!

This is also the month when we start our Board Election process. Gordon Kenney, Ralph Malewska and Mike MacGyver (no kidding, he can fix anything) have been working hard as our Nominating Committee and perhaps you have been contacted. Please give serious consideration to serving on the board because the club can't run itself. We will start taking nominations from the floor at the September 19th meeting and continue at the October meeting. Declinations must be in Arlene's hands by the close of the October meeting, in writing or by email.

I'll leave you with two thoughts for this month:

- 1. CONCLAVE The purpose of the Colorado English Motoring Conclave is to further the operation, preservation and owner participation of the great British marques. **The condition of your car or bike is not important!** SO, BE THERE OR BE SQUARE!
- 2. Never underestimate the therapeutic power of driving fast and listening to very loud music!

Let the good times roll!

Debbie dbosler50@gmail.com



Board Meetings are held on the 1st Monday evening of each month at The New York Deli News, located at 7105 East Hampden Ave. in Denver. Dinner at 6pm, meeting begins at 7pm; all members are welcome.

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Ron	Grunzweig	9/1
Jean	Vigo-Torres	9/1
Jim	Elbe	9/2
Judy	Tomkins	9/2
John	Swick	9/4
Richar	9/5	
Rick	Lawson	9/9
Chip	Snyder	9/9
Joyce	Williams	9/10
Jo Ann	Klie	9/12
Sandy	Lawson	9/23
Al	Garber	9/24
Betsy	Stern	9/28
Paul	Dico	9/28



General Membership Meetings are held on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at Piccolo's restaurant. We begin gathering at 6pm for drinks and dinner and start the meeting at 7pm. We present a program and conclude around 8:30. Piccolo's is located at 3562 S. Monaco Parkway (one block east of I-25 and one block south of Hampden). In June and December, the meeting is held elsewhere as part another club event.

The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC is devoted to the use, preservation and enjoyment of Triumph automobiles and is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Most members are from the Denver area and adjoining states. We promote "family" memberships, welcoming spouses and children to all club activities.

RMTC EVENTS CALENDAR

SEPTEMBER

11 BOARD MEETING

16 RIDE THE ROCKIES

16 CONCLAVE BBQ hosted by the Hughes

17 CONCLAVE - Sub Sandwich provided by RMTC

19 GENERAL MEETING

23-25 DRIVING FOR KIDS

30 OKTOBERFEST hosted by the Bosh's

OCTOBER

2 BOARD MEETING

7 BMCNC Oil Spot Rally

8 BREAKFAST DRIVE hosted by the Kalin's

14 BISHOP'S CASTLE DRIVE hosted by the Kenney's

17 GENERAL MEETING

The Colorado English Motoring Conclave 2017. This two day event is Saturday, Sept 16th & 17th and is open to all British car & bike owners.

Saturday the 16th is "Ride the Rockies", incorporating a gimmick rally which will end up in somewhere in the mountains. Meet between 8:30 and 9:30 at Oak Park in Arvada off 64th Place and driving starts by 10 a.m.

The Hughes' BBQ will begin after the driving tour anytime after 3pm and goes until you leave. As usual bring a side dish and your adult beverage. Nothing special this year we will have burgers brats and chicken. Looking forward to seeing everyone there. Their address is 7750 Quitman St. Westminster, 80030.

Sunday the 17th is the 34th Annual Colorado English Motoring Conclave. Registration begins at 7:30 a.m. at Oak Park. Come and enjoy this fantastic gathering of 500+ British Cars & Bikes! Even if your car isn't ready to participate, please stop by & check out this event.

RMTC will be providing 2 six-foot sub sandwiches, bag of chips and water at our tent. We'd love to see you there. Be sure to bring your own beverage of choice, if water doesn't wet your whistle!

NOVEMBER

6 BOARD MEETING

21 GENERAL MEETING

DECEMBER

4 BOARD MEETING

9 XMAS PARTY

Driving for Kids 2017

This year six RMTC driving teams, along with other British car clubs, will be participating in this fundraiser, Driving for Kids. The three day, 600+ mile drive will raise money to benefit the Round Up River Ranch in Gypsum, Colorado. Round Up River Ranch is a fully medically supported camp for children who suffer from chronic illnesses. Each team is asked to raise at least \$500 to participate. If you would like to donate to any RMTC team, 100% of your donation goes directly to benefit the children who attend this camp and is tax deductible. Please visit:

https://www.crowdrise.com/drivingforkids to support any RMTC member who will be Driving for Kids Sept 9/23 through 9/25.

Guten Morgen meine Damen und Herren (Good Morning Ladies and Gentleman),

The Bosh's Oktoberfest is scheduled for September 30, 2017 at their house in Stonegate from 12 noon till 4:00 pm. We are asking everyone to RSVP to make sure there is proper parking and food available to everyone that attends. We will be in need of appetizer's, side dishes and desserts so think about what you want to bring and let us know as soon as possible. The RMTC will be furnishing brats and rolls for the main course and we will have all the condiments to go with the main course. Please bring your favorite chair and adult beverage when you come, we will also have iced tea and bottled water available to drink "Beer Steins" may be used for your beverages.

The Bosh's address and e-mail information is: 16889 Amberstone Way Parker, Co 80134 keywestbosh@msn.com; 303-840-8080 or 303-550-4420





AX AND ALLIES had their last
Friday afternoon BBQ for the summer
on AUGUST 25th. That isn't a
Triumph on top of Ted's
Citroen...otherwise his car would be a
true support vehicle!

From: "Karl - Peter Ritter Ritterimages.com" < Karl-

Peter@Ritterimages.com>

Date: July 31, 2017 at 11:27:41 AM MDT To: "'Debbie Bosler'" <dbosler50@gmail.com>

Subject: AW: RMTC

Dear Debbi,

This email was now two weeks in the making because I got a bit busy when we returned from our vacation. At work and on Triumph Club business of course.

I like to tell you and your club mates that the evening that we spend together with you at your board meeting at the New Your Deli News was really perfect for us. We had a great time, learned a lot and most important you really made us feel at home. The way that you integrated us and made us feel as a part of your group was really exceptionally. Thank you!

Last week I was elected as one of our two new heads of the group. My colleague and I are right now thinking about the structure of our work and are actually considering one or two ideas that I picked up at your board meeting. I am curious to see what will work. Kitty gave me your clubs mail address and that night as soon as I could lay my hands on a couple of issues of our club magazine I will mail them to you.

As said we really enjoyed getting to know you and would love to keep in touch. If you or any of your club members travel to Europe in the future and have a chance to stop in Northern Germany please give us a call! It would be great to have such a meeting the on our side of the big pond.

Best regards from sunny Germany,

Karl and Julia

P.S. Julia would like to contact you on Facebook. She will send you a friendship request soon.

P.P.S. Please tell Brad that I will get in touch with him via e-mail as soon as time permits and then we will see how we can get him reconnected with his police friends here in Germany.





Good morning everyone,

I hope you are looking forward to the 34th Annual Colorado English Motoring Conclave. Yes 34 years! That is a long time and I have been on the committee all of that time and been the chairman for more years than I care to remember.

I have committed to the Chairmanship for the next two years at which time I will be 80. I'm not complaining, mind you, just a little slower. The rest of the committee is growing older also, which brings me to the subject of this letter:

If you enjoy the Conclave and want to see it continue we need your help. Please join us on the committee so you can carry on when I/we can't.

Please call me at 303-358-6860 and let's discuss it. Gary George And the Conclave Committee

REED'S MOUNTAIN DRIVE/ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

On Saturday August 5th, 11 Triumphs and 2 "other" cars met at the Wooley Mammoth parking lot in Golden to drive the Lariat Loop. The Reeds lead the excursion up Lookout Mountain Road with stops at Buffalo Bill's Grave, Boettcher Mansion, the Hiwan Homestead in Evergreen and then into Morrison for lunch at the Red Rocks Grill. At each of the stops Brad gave a bit of history about the location and the famous people who were instrumental in founding these places. Once at Red Rocks Grill, the "surprise" was that 22 years ago, Brad and Liz were married. Gordon and Shirley Kenney and Terry Hughes were the only attendees who had also attended their wedding. Everyone enjoyed cake and ice cream at the end of the meal and sang Happy Anniversary to Brad and Liz. It was a great drive and some folks even learned something new about our great state of Colorado!!





TEAM OTTO PUTS TOGETHER ANOTHER GREAT MT. EVANS RUN

The drive to Mt Evans on Saturday, August 19th was spectacular. There were 11 cars that did the drive which included 5 from the Triumph Club, 3 Mg's, 2 Lotuses and a Fiat. The weather was beautiful and so was the drive. We met at Red Rocks and drove to the Mt Evans camp ground and each car could stop along the curvy road Mt Evans road or drive straight through. After the drive we had lunch at El Rancho in their back room. We had a great time getting to know each other while enjoying a great meal. It was a perfect outing. Thanks to all who participated.





RMTC NEW MEMBER MIXER

On Saturday, Aug 26th 25 members gathered at Sharon Robinson's home to celebrate our new members hosted by Kitty Janiesch & Sharon Robinson. New members, Michael & Linda Harris from Aurora, Tom Wilson & Jill Gomez from Golden and Warren & Melodie Cropp from Erie were able to attend.

Great appetizers and beverages kicked off this event! Lots of conversations and laughs were had around the beautiful table settings. Mark Bosler & Steve Girkins manned the grill. Sharon provided wonderful salads and side dishes and Debbie Bosler brought 3 delicious homemade desserts. Throughout the night there was a friendly competition of a word game. Everyone was asked to spell as many words only using the letters from "Rocky Mountain Triumph Club." The Harris' won with 153 words and Jill Gomez came in second with 133 words. Sharon & Kitty would like to thank everyone who was able to attend.



Tom Wilson & Jill Gomez



Warren & Melodie Cropp



Michael & Linda Harris

RMTC P&L AUGUST 2017

Income:

Membership = \$557.22 Total Income = \$557.22

Expenses:

 Bank Charge
 \$2.00

 Name Tags
 \$25.03

 Newsletter
 \$38.10

 Stamps
 \$98.00

 Total Expenses = \$163.13

Gain for the month = \$394.09
Checking account monthly ending balance - \$7036.75
Premier Time Deposit balance = \$11000.00

Proposed Change to RMTC, LLC Bylaws

The Board has voted to change the voting rules in our Club elections - basically back to the way they were written before 2016. This was presented at the July General Meeting. There was a question at the August General Meeting about the change that was presented in July and published in the August newsletter versus an extra phrase that was inadvertently in the July Board Meeting minutes. The vote was tabled and the change will be voted on at the September General Meeting.

Article III Membership Section 1 a

Current:

a. Active membership requires annual dues for each membership, the amount to be determined by the Board at any board meeting. Each membership shall be limited to one vote in any election, except for family members individually elected to Board positions (for Board votes only).

Change to:

a. Active membership requires annual dues for each membership, the amount to be determined by the Board at any board meeting. Each household membership shall be limited to two votes in any election.

*IMPORTANT - We can have a brief discussion before we vote but I need to know if you want floor time so our meeting time can be managed. Thank you.



Classic Sports Car Restoration & Maintenance

Wire Wheel Balancing Rare Parts Locating Service Component Rebuild & Restoration Custom Interiors Modernization 16229 HWY 392
Greeley CO 80631
970-674-1710
www.britishsportswerks.com
kevin.spooner@britishsportswerks.com





RIDGE REAMER

Complete Automotive Machine Shop

5590 Harlan Street Arvada, CO 80002



303-420-3543

RMTC WELCOMES NEW MEMBERS:

Kieron Hardy TR3

Ric Andersen 1966 Herald

September Membership Update

As of this writing we currently have 116 members. Since December 2016, we have received 15 new memberships! I will submit another name tag order after Conclave. Replacement name tags or additional name tags are only \$9 each, AND if you would like to upgrade your name tag from a pin to a magnetic back, the cost is the same. I will be at Conclave and the September general meeting if you would like to order a replacement/additional name tag. Or feel free to email me katt0906@gmail.com. Please have your request to me by 9/26/17. Thank you! Kitty Janiesch RMTC Membership

Hello.

I recently inherited a 1951 Triumph Renown. I am thinking of selling it. I thought I would reach out to your car club to see if you would be so kind as to lend some advice.

First of all, I am not sure where to list the car for sell. I am just 2.5 hours north of Kansas City in Malvern, IA. I would prefer to find a 'somewhat' local buyer, of course. Though I know that might be hard. I also am unfamiliar with these old British cars and therefore not certain of the value.

Do you know where these cars tend to fall in value?

"Moe" as my stepfather called him, was purchased from Great Britain. He is in good running condition. Calvin had all the chrome restored, though it can use some polishing. Everything is original as far as my mother knows. There are some cosmetic issues with the interior. I do not know how minor or major any problems are as I am not a "car person". Any advice you would be willing to lend this novice would be greatly appreciated!

Also, if you happen to know someone in the market to buy a regal car like this, please pass along my contact information! Thank you again so much for your help. I feel a little overwhelmed with the situation! Tara Copeland 712-520-5534 tara.copeland@gmail.com





FOR SALE / WANTED

Free for members; Non-member ads are \$5/month.

Go to ROCKYMOUNTAINTR.ORG for details

FOR SALE:

1974 Triumph Spitfire. I have owned the car since 1984. in the time since, a lot has been done. It was painted in 1985. In the last year, I completely replaced the brakes, everything new. New tires, new upholstery, battery, gas tank, Weber carburetor. Many new engine parts, including an electric fan and radiator plus, overdrive from a 1980. New clutch, starter and related parts. No rust on car. Has been in a garage most of the time. Steel top needs to be restored. Need to sell - \$6995.

(www.nadaguides.com/ClassicCars/1974/TriunphSpitfire). Craig Secord cjsecord@mac.com







FOR SALE:

1976 TR6. \$10K, Color BRG, 107K miles. Motor rebuilt at 40K by previous owner. In good condition, body has no rust, Rebuilt radiator with triple core. New clutch assemble. New rear springs. New alternator. Has Pirelli 4000 tires but 4 Red Line tires included. Has Car, Tonneau and Top Boot covers. Several box's of extra parts. As with all TR6's needs some work. Call 303 690

8952 ask for Dave for more info. We screen all calls so talk to the machine and leave message. Email DBMacnee@Comcast.net







FOR SALE: Triumph TR7 & TR8 Parts for sale. NIB Victoria British Deluxe Carpet kit - \$80. NOS Mota-Lita Steering wheel -\$200. NIB Rimmer Bros 4 Core Radiator - \$100. Zenith Carbs w/ FSAD Auto Choke - \$80. Please call 303-518-5285 to inquire for other parts.





FOR SALE:

1960 Triumph TR-3. Complete. Partially apart, only light rust on rocker panels. Body work done on fenders, doors, trunk lid, tire access door and hood. Rims bead blasted and painted, four new B/W tires. Originally purchased in Florida, sat in Roseville California under tarp. Garaged for 26 years. Asking Price \$7200.00

Call Bob in Greeley, 970-518-5929 Email: hiddengig@yahoo.com

FOR SALE:

Triumph 1959 TR3A-20 Roadster TS53256LO garaged 20+ years, engine turns. Complete restoration, wire wheels, no rust, rear seat, upholstery perfect, top/boot/side curtains. Small ding left front fender. Located in Arvada, Co. Asking \$13,500 or reasonable offer. Contact cr.robert@hotmail.com or 303-467-0036 (leave message) to view. MOVING SALE!!!!!







FOR SALE:

1979 Triumph Spitfire. Custom built and truly unique! Created in the 90's by a gentleman in the Austin, TX area about the same time the Grassroots Motorsports Ro-Spit was being built. The builder was actually in contact with the magazine at the time and received much support from them. However, he chose to make his car a fast road machine, rather than a track car. This car has all the Spitfire features (mainly, good looks), plus a Mazda 12A rotary engine (somewhat hopped up with porting and alloy flywheel...est. 190 HP/ 150 MPH) with dual side draft Mikuni carb with stock Mazda electronic ignition, RX7 5-speed gearbox, heavy duty clutch, Mazda limited slip diff, Mazda rear disc brakes (yes, this car has four wheel disc brakes!). Further enhancements include four-wheel Koni coil over independent suspension, (the ridiculous Spitfire transverse leaf spring suspension has been replaced with dual trailing arms), and an RX8 stainless steel exhaust (still pretty loud...sounds like a Hayabusa motorcycle!). No emissions controls so it cannot be registered in any county requiring emissions testing. Located in Denver. Open to reasonable offers. Asking Price \$9250 Amit Sudan 415.609.5900 amit.sudan@gmail.com



FOR SALE:

These items are for sale by RMTC member David Bosh, you can contact David by email at keywestbosh@msn.com or by phone at 303-550-4420.



Used 175 CD Stromberg carburetors. \$75.00 each



Used Goodparts air housing box for dual 175 CD Stromberg carburetors for TR250 & TR6. \$100.00



New adjustable B1AF metering needles for Stromberg 175 CD carburetors for Sale. \$22.00 ea.

FOR SALE:

1976 Triumph Spitfire 1500, 61,000 miles. I have worked on this car alot over the last 17 years, driven it very little. Less than 1000 miles on the following: Professionally rebuilt higher performance engine, 4 carb PRI setup, headers, monza exhaust, HD 3 row radiator, additional electric fan. Replaced brakes, master and slave cylinders, clutch, shocks, fuel tank, bushings, bearings, seals, tires, etc. Rebuilt differential, HD starter, HD rear spring, needs some TLC aesthetically. Original soft top, original pimento paint, body ok, minor dings & scratches, original upholstery & carpet, needs body seals. \$5500.

Tom, 970-216-4501. Grand Junction, CO.







FOR SALE: 1965 Triumph TR4A convertible - black. Purchased by Skip Wilson in 1985 from South Mitsubishi in Englewood. Driven daily to and from work, around town, British Conclave, etc. until late 2014 when he could no longer drive it. It's been sitting in the garage since then. Current Mileage 102,358. Maintained for first 8 years at Scotland Yard - do not have those records. Since 1993 maintained by Fred Hodgson at Auto Wizards. I have complete records - some highlights - Engine Rebuilt 2001 at 93,458 miles. Transmission rebuilt in 2002. Battery replaced 2013. Top replaced 1999. Asking \$10,000 negotiable. This car was my husband's baby. He wanted to be sure that it would go to someone who would care for it. That's more important than just the money. In the spirit of full disclosure, I wanted to show you the damage on the driver's side of the car. Skip had an altercation with a horse trailer and lost.

Thank you, Pauline Wilson. pauline 266@comcast.net 303-745-7860







NEW FOR SALE: 1973 Triumph TR6 stripped body shell with almost NO RUST! This car was being built as a vintage racer, but the project was abandoned. We are working on getting the title, BUT THAT MAY NOT HAPPEN, so it is listed AS IS. Based on the original body #'s, this appears to be a 1973 shell, which is perfect for a restoration on a 1973-1976. Shell was media blasted a while ago, NOT fully primered, so what you see is what you get! It was put in storage shortly after. There is some LIGHT SURFACE RUST and OXIDATION, but no rust/rot thru! This body shell is in EXCELLENT condition......there are a few PROFESSIONALLY DONE rust repair patches, looks like the passenger floor pan has been replaced, perhaps a few more but not apparent, and no apparent crash damage! The shell has a few modifications, but nothing on the body shell itself that can't be reversed back to stock. Unfortunately, the doors have been CUT OUT on the inside, and the top door glass channels welded closed, so they are race only. The hood obviously has louvers, but they are nicely done. There are a few factory "holes", i.e. the original fuel filler hole, that have had metal panels RIVETED in, so an easy fix back to stock. Three fenders are EXCELLENT, appear to be rust free! The left fender was never finished, and has a dent that was pounded out, but again, not finished. The trunk lid is EXCELLENT. It would cost you \$5000+++++ to have a rusty and/or damaged body shell to be PROPERLY restored to this condition!! This is a STEAL!!!! The car is currently bolted to the frame, but the frame is NOT INCLUDED WITH THE BODY. More pictures available, or call to set up an appointment to see it!! Body shell is located in ARVADA. \$1500. Call or text TJ at 269-598-5836 or call M-F 9am-5PM 720-542-3762.









BMCNC 21st Annual Black Jack Oil Spot Rally

October 7, 2017



Registration: 8:30-9:30 a.m. First car leaves 9:30 a.m.

Start location: K-Mart parking lot in Loveland

Take Hwy 34 to intersection of Wilson and Eisenhower.

Rally ends at a restaurant in Longmont.

Rally Includes: Driving Tour, "Oil Spot" Show and Judging, Door Prizes,

Socializing, plus breakfast snacks and coffee

Reservation: \$11 before Sept. 21 meeting.

Mail registration and check to: Bob Quinn

After Sept. 21 meeting registration is \$22 - "you've busted!"

Cost includes Breakfast Munchies, Coffee, plus Prizes! Lunch is "on your own" at a restaurant in Longmont. Order from the menu.

Please print information requested on the registration section. A form is required for each car.

Payment must accompany registration.

Driver's Name:	.Phone:
Passengers:	
Street Address:	
Street Address	City/3t/211
Email:	Club Affiliation:
Vehicle Make and Model:	
NOTE: <u>All participants</u> must also sig	n this BMCNC Event Waiver form.
Name (Print): Signature:	Date:
Name (Print): Signature:	Date:
For questions or information contact Bob Q	Quinn at 734-674-8696
Email: paquinn46@yahoo.com additional	info at: www.thebmcnc.com
Print registration form at: www.thebm	icnc.com

611 Babine Court Windsor, CO 80550

RMTC BOARD MEETING

MONDAY AUGUST 7TH, 2017

Present: Debbie Bosler, Mark Bosler, Terry Hughes, Marla Otto, Kitty Janiesch, Andrew Janiesch, Arlene Bosh

Guests: Dave Bosh

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M.

BOARD REPORTS

Andrew – recapped the Reeds Lariat Loop drive. Next activity is the Extreme Auto Show in Parker on 8/12, followed by the Mt Evans Drive and Lunch on 8/19. We have the Ride the Rockies coming up and the Hughes BBQ, plus the Conclave. Andrew was going to get necessary information to Andrej so he could do a blast.

Marla – handed out P&L report.

Kitty- We are sitting at 117members. She brought up the name tags and that replacements are \$5.00. Remind our new members that the gratuity at Piccolo's is included in the price of dinner. We also have a guest speaker slated for our September General Meeting-Racer from Bandimere. Should be another great meeting!

Mark-Guest speaker for August General Meeting is Man Cave Mike.

Arlene-n/a.

We had discussion regarding the posters that Andrej had presented that would be given to our vendors to display in addition to newsletters. Suggestions made on color changes for background or on the car depiction. Suggested that possibly the year be changed on the car to a TR-6.

New member mixer – Kitty asked if we had a budget for it. Sharon and Kitty are thinking that brats, burgers and some veggie platters and cheese and crackers are what will be served. Kitty sent personal invites to our new members. She thought that the mixer would run \$100.00 or less. Board did not have any problem with this.

Deb – asked Andrej to add Karl Ritter for our newsletter. Mark said he could send Karl a PDF file to him as well. Events- Procedures: who handles what? (Alerts, etc.) Andrew's name needs to go back in with officers on the Board since inquiries are made on events at times. Arlene volunteered to help Andrew with a reformat of our calendar to possibly include a white board presentation at each General Meeting so our members have a visual guide. We will continue to discuss and dissect.

Sponsored vs other events: Terry presented a suggestion to look at the calendar for next year and add our recurring events, such as Conclave, Father's Day BBQ, Octoberfest. We agreed that there needed to be some continuity. Planning an event on the first Sunday of each month was brought up again

(such as breakfast meet). Our goal is to how best to keep our members informed of our club sponsored events as well as other events without having to do 2 calendars. Sponsored events are considered those that the members of our club organize—such as Mt. Evans Drive, Father's Day BBQ and are not organized by another club (such as CCCC) and that our members attend.

The sign in book should just be for club sponsored events. The Challenge that Mark Bosler and Rod Tompkins are heading up will not have any member of the year point assignment made to it.

Alerts (aka "Blasts) will not go out for events unless the organizer asks for it.

Discussion on want-ads in newsletter: Charging vs not and time limits on ads.

Policy: For member and non-members. No charge for 3 months; allow 1 photo per ad per item. Maximum of 50 words and 1 photo. Person who runs the add will need to keep track of this.

Discussion on write-in candidate on ballot: There is currently nothing in bylaws for a write in. There is a provision for voting someone in but no write in.

Conclave - went over what was needed for this. Canopies, folding tables, buckets with tie downs filled with sand or water. Flagpoles and clipboards.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20.

Respectfully submitted, Arlene Bosh Minister of Letters

RMTC SPONSORED EVENTS SEPTEMBER 2017								
s	M	т	W	т	F	s		
					1	2		
3	4 LABOR DAY	5	6	7	8	9		
10	11 BOARD MTG	12	13	14	15	16 R.T.R. & HUGHES BBQ		
17 34TH CONCL AVE	18	19	20	21	22	23 DRIVE FOR KIDS		
24 DRIVE FOR KIDS	25 DRIVE FOR KIDS	26	27	28	29	30 BOSH OKTOB ERFEST		

CCCC Corner

Collector Car Council of Colorado, Inc.

Dedicated to the preservation of automotive history

Please visit the CCCC website for contact information for the officers, the complete minutes from the July meeting and a listing of upcoming events and shows

There was no Legislative news reported at the August CCCC Meeting.

www.collectorcarcouncil.com

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club PO Box 300426 Denver, CO 80203-0426